MINUTES OF RBGULAR MEETING CF BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Cr THE TOWN OF LAKE LURE
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 1972

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners was held in the
Town Hall at 7:30 p. m, on September 12, 1972, f“he following members
of the board were present: Mayor J., Paul Wilson and Commissioner
Avery 7. Cashion, Jr. Commissionexr Zeb V. Dalton was absent., Hollis
M. Owens, Jr,, Town Attorney, was present.

Mayoxr J. Paul Wilson called the meeting to order and the Clerk read
the minutes of the regular meeting held on August 8, 1972, The minutes
were approved as written.

Mr. J. C, Lepps, resident of Lake Lure, was recognized and asked
that the road leading to his property be examined to determine whether
it can be put in better condition., He was advised by Mayor Wilson that
such an examination would be made.

Mr, Harvey Gosnell, owner of property on Thomas Beach Knowles Road
Extension asked that consideration bhe given to including said road as a
part of the street system of the Town of Lake Lure. He advised that four
houses are located on this road, Mayor Wilson advised Mr. Gosnell that
the gurveyor for the Town of lake Lure would check said road to determine
whether it meets the standars to gualify for Powell Bill Funds.

Upon motion of Commissioner Cashion, seconded by Mayor Wilson, and
unanimously adopted the bill submitted by Cecil Bolick, Certified Public
Accountant, for the Town of Lake Lure audit for the fiscal year 1971-
1972 was approved for payment and the contract submitted by Mr. Bolick
for the fiscal year 1972~1973 was approved and accepted.

Mayor Wilson moved, seconded by Commissioner Cashion, that radioc
equipment be purchased for the Police Department at a cost of approxi-
mately $2,000.00. This motion was unanimously adopted,

Upon motion of Commissioner Cashion, seconded by Mayor Wilson and
unanimously adopted the Clerk wag instructed to obtain bids on a new
car for the Town of Lake Lure Police Department,

The matter of whether a working foreman should be employed for the
Town of Lake Lure maintenance crew was discussed., No decision was made
onn thig matter,

Commissioner Cashion read a letter from Mrs, E. S, Bejster commenting
on the necessity for unity and cooperation within the government of the
Town of Lake Lure,

Mr. Clyde Flynn was present and asked that it be included in the
minutes of this meeting that he objects #o lLanguage included in the deed
from Carolina Mountain Power Corporation to the Town of Lake Lure.



Mr, Fiynn also advised the board that unless the Town of Lake Lure
would execute a deed to him for the property lying between the 992
and 995 foot contour as said contour lines cross property owned by
him which was formerly a part of the J. A, Watkins subdivision, he
would institute legal proceedings against the Town of Lake Lure.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at
i0:30 P, M,
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